
 

CITY OF VAUGHAN 

REPORT NO. 6 OF THE 

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE 
 

For consideration by the Council 
of the City of Vaughan 
on February 15, 2022 

 

 
 

The Committee of the Whole met at 1:01 p.m., on February 8, 2022. 
 
Present: 
 
Council Member In-Person Electronic 

Participation 
Councillor Tony Carella, Chair  X 
Hon. Maurizio Bevilacqua, Mayor  X 
Regional Councillor Mario Ferri  X 
Regional Councillor Gino Rosati  X 
Regional Councillor Linda Jackson  X 
Councillor Marilyn Iafrate X  
Councillor Rosanna DeFrancesca  X 
Councillor Sandra Yeung Racco   X 
Councillor Alan Shefman  X 

 
The following items were dealt with: 
 

1. TORONTO DISTRICT CHRISTIAN HIGH SCHOOL ZONING BY-LAW 
AMENDMENT FILE Z.21.007 - 325 WOODBRIDGE AVENUE VICINITY 
OF KIPLING AVENUE AND WOODBRIDGE AVENUE 

The Committee of the Whole recommends:  

1. That the recommendations contained in the following report of 
the Deputy City Manager, Planning and Growth Management, 
dated February 8, 2022, be approved, subject to the following 
amendments to Recommendation 2: 

2. THAT the Owner’s request to change the zone on the 
Subject Lands under Zoning By-law 001-2021 from “U 
Utility Zone” to “Exception I1-1087”, to bring the Subject 
Lands under one common zone under the “Exception I1-
1087” to By-law 001-2021 be addressed through a 
technical amendment to By-law 001-2021, for approval at 
the Council Meeting on February 15, 2022. 
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Recommendations 

1. THAT the Council approved Recommendations contained in Item 8, 
Report No. 39 (Toronto District Christian High School), dated 
September 14, 2021, be amended to include the following 
recommendation: 

“THAT the Owner be permitted to apply for a Minor Variance 
Application(s) to the Vaughan Committee of Adjustment, before the 
second anniversary of the day on which the implementing Zoning 
By-law for the Subject Lands came into effect, to permit minor 
adjustments to the implementing Zoning By-law.” 

2. THAT the Owner’s request to change the zone on the Subject 
Lands under Zoning By-law 001-2021 from “U Utility Zone” to 
“Exception I1-1087”, to bring the Subject Lands under one common 
zone under the “Exception I1-1087” to By-law 001-2021 be 
addressed through a future technical amendment to By-law 001-
2021. 

 
 

2. AUTHORITY TO ENTER INTO A SERVICING AGREEMENT – 
COMMERCE STREET – VAUGHAN METROPOLITAN CENTRE 

The Committee of the Whole recommends approval of the 
recommendation contained in the following report of the Deputy City 
Manager, Planning and Growth Management, dated February 8, 2022: 

Recommendations 

1. That the Mayor and the City Clerk be authorized to enter into a 
Servicing Agreement and any necessary agreements, between the 
City and the abutting land developer (RP B3S HOLDINGS INC.) 
that commits the Developer to facilitate and assume all costs, net 
eligible Development Charge reimbursements, associated with the 
planning, design, construction, land acquisition for nominal 
consideration, delivery, repair and maintenance of the new 
Commerce Street, in a form and substance satisfactory to the 
Deputy City Manager, Legal and Administrative Services & City 
Solicitor and the Deputy City Manager, Planning & Growth 
Management, respectively. 

 
 

3. SUPPORTING VAUGHAN’S INNOVATORS – UPDATE AND NEXT 
STEPS 

The Committee of the Whole recommends:  

1. That the recommendations contained in the following report of 
the City Manager, dated February 8, 2022, be approved; and 
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2. That the presentation by Matt Skynner, Chief Operating 
Officer, ventureLAB, Steeles Avenue East, Markham, and 
Communication C5, entitled “ventureLAB”, dated February 8, 
2022, be received. 

Recommendations 

1. THAT Council receive this report and end the Vaughan 
International Commercialization Centre (VICC) pilot programs; 

2. THAT Council endorse a renewed ventureLAB partnership 
including a future (2024-26) operating budget request; 

3. THAT Council direct staff to work with York University (Innovation 
York) to explore a YSpace facility in Vaughan; and 

4. THAT this report be forwarded to the Economic Prosperity Task 
Force. 

 
 

4. 2021 VAUGHAN-RAMLA SUMMIT: DEVELOPING A CULTURAL 
PARTNERSHIP ACTION PLAN 

The Committee of the Whole recommends:  

1. That the recommendations contained in the following report of 
the City Manager, dated February 8, 2022, be approved; and 

2. That the comments of Deputy Consul General Shani Azulai, 
Consulate General of Israel in Toronto and Western Canada, 
Bloor Street East, Toronto, on behalf of The Consulate General 
of Israel, be received. 

Recommendations 

1. That this report be forwarded for information to both the Economic 
Prosperity Task Force and the Tourism Vaughan Board of 
Directors. 

2. That staff work with counterparts in Ramla, Israel, the Israeli Consul 
General in Toronto, and other relevant stakeholders to develop a 
Vaughan-Ramla Cultural Partnership Action Plan, provide ongoing 
updates to Council and present a final version to Council for 
approval in 2023. 

3. That staff provide updates to Council on the development of the 
Vaughan-Ramla Cultural Partnership Action Plan as requested. 
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5. VAUGHAN HEALTHCARE CENTRE PRECINCT – ENABLING NEXT 
STEPS 

The Committee of the Whole recommends:  

1. That consideration of this matter be referred to the Committee 
of the Whole (Closed Session) meeting of February 8, 2022; 
and 

2. That the comments of the following speakers be received: 

1. Altaf Stationwala, Chief Executive Officer, Mackenzie 
Health, Major Mackenzie Drive West, Vaughan;  

2. Rhonda Lenton, President, York University, Keele Street, 
Toronto; and 

3. Matt Skynner, Chief Operating Officer, ventureLAB, 
Steeles Avenue East, Markham.  

Recommendations 

1. That staff be directed to enter negotiations for City-owned land at 
the Vaughan Health Centre Precinct (VHCP) for: 

a. York University to maintain “a dedicated facility to provide 
research, teaching, innovation, community engagement and 
administrative space at the VHCP. This facility in phase 1 
would likely be in the range of 150,000-200,000 square feet 
in size, to accommodate faculty, students and staff and all 
related programming.” 

b. Mackenzie Health to “continue to expand access to services 
to enable our residents of Vaughan to receive high quality 
care close to home. Ability to expand outside of current 
hospital allocated blocks would provide additional capacity 
for health and regional services.” 

c. ventureLAB initiatives that can be housed at the future 
VHCP to “explore the establishment of an innovation centre 
with VHCP partners to broaden and strengthen Vaughan’s 
entrepreneurial community while driving commercialization 
at scale.” 

2. THAT the recommendations contained in the confidential 
communication from the City Manager, dated February 3, 2022, be 
approved; and 

3. THAT staff return to a future Committee of the Whole meeting to 
present the results of negotiation and seek approval for final 
agreements. 
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6. ACTIVE TRANSPORTATION PROGRAMS – SECOND ANNUAL 
UPDATE 

The Committee of the Whole recommends approval of the 
recommendation contained in the following report of the Deputy City 
Manager, Infrastructure Development, dated February 8, 2022:  

Recommendations 

1. That the 2021 accomplishments outlined in this report and 
Attachments 1, 2, 3 and 4 be received for information. 

 
 

7. YONGE NORTH SUBWAY EXTENSION – ROUTE REFINEMENT 
UPDATE 

The Committee of the Whole recommends:  

1. That the following resolution of Councillor Shefman be 
approved:  

Whereas, the Council of the City of Vaughan has been and 
continues to be supportive of the efforts by the Province to 
move the YNSE project forward; 

Whereas, the Yonge North Subway Extension (YNSE) is a 
leading transportation priority for the City of Vaughan and 
York Region; 

Whereas, it has been identified that two neighbourhood 
stations (Clark and Royal Orchard stations), providing 
important transportation connections for the City of Vaughan 
and neighbouring municipalities, will be implemented as part 
of the initial implementation of the YNSE; 

Whereas, the YNSE has been identified as a critical 
infrastructure investment with the current York Region and 
City of Vaughan Transportation Master Plans;  

Whereas an investment of this magnitude in fundamental 
transportation infrastructure needs to be recognized for its 
very long term positive impact; 

Whereas, the implementation of the project continues and 
major milestones are expected to be achieved in 2022; and 

Whereas, the City of Vaughan, at the Council meeting of  
April 20, 2021 and at the Council meeting of June 22, 2021, 
adopted resolutions on the Yonge North Subway Extension to 
support a Yonge Street alignment as the logical and best long 
term route for the Yonge North Subway Extension. 
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It is therefore recommended: 

1. That the City of Vaughan reaffirms its long-standing 
commitment to advancing the successful completion of 
the Yonge North Subway Extension; 

2. That Metrolinx reconsider its recommendation of the 
route for the extension and pursue an alignment for the 
Yonge North Subway Extension that adheres to Yonge 
Street; 

3. That the Provincial and Federal governments review 
their financing commitments to provide the funding 
required to allow for a Yonge Street alignment of the 
extension; 

4. That the Provincial and Federal Government provide 
direct funding for the Royal Orchard Station, and 
exclude any lands located in the City of Vaughan from 
designation as a Transit-Oriented Community for the 
purposes of funding Royal Orchard Station;  

5. That Metrolinx include a station entrance within the City 
of Vaughan at both Steeles and Clark stations;  

6. That Metrolinx plan for connections into the subway 
entrance at Steeles Avenue that allow for underground 
access from properties on the north side of the street; 
and 

7. That this resolution be distributed to: 

 Hon. Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario 

 Hon. Caroline Mulroney, Minister of Transportation 

 Hon. Stan Cho, Associate Minister of Transportation 

 Hon. Kinga Surma, Minister of Infrastructure 

 Hon. David Piccini, Minister of the Environment, 
Conservation and Parks 

 Hon. Steve Clark, Minister of Municipal Affairs and 
Housing 

 Hon. Victor Fedeli, Minister of Economic 
Development, Job Creation and Trade 

 Hon. Dominic LeBlanc, Minister of Intergovernmental 
Affairs, Infrastructure and Communities, Government 
of Canada 
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 Phil Verster, President and CEO, Metrolinx 

 John MacKenzie, CEO, Toronto and Region 
Conservation Authority 

 Wayne Emmerson, Chairman and CEO, York Region 

 Chris Raynor, Regional Clerk, Regional Municipality 
of York 

 Stephen Huycke, City Clerk, City of Richmond Hill 

 Kimberley Kitteringham, City Clerk, City of Markham 

 Council of the Regional Municipality of York 

 Council of the City of Richmond Hill 

 Council of the City of Markham 

 All Members of Federal Parliament in the Regional 
Municipality of York 

 All Members of Provincial Parliament in the Regional 
Municipality of York, and 

 All Members of Regional Council in the Regional 
Municipality of York; 

2. That the recommendation contained in the following report of 
the Deputy City Manager, Infrastructure Development, dated 
February 8, 2022, be approved; and 

3. That the presentation by Stephen Collins and Rajesh 
Khetrapal, Metrolinx, Adelaide Street West, Toronto, and 
Communication C6, entitled “Vaughan Committee of the Whole 
– Project Update”, dated February 8, 2022, be received. 

Recommendations 

1. That the presentation from Metrolinx staff on the status of the 
Yonge North Subway Extension be received. 

 
 

8. AMENDMENTS TO ADMINISTRATIVE MONETARY BY-LAW 

The Committee of the Whole recommends approval of the 
recommendations contained in the following report of the Deputy 
City Manager, Community Services, dated February 8, 2022: 
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Recommendations 

1. That the recommendations in Attachment 1 of this report be 
adopted in their substantive form; and 

2. That all by-law amendments brought before Council for approval be 
in a form satisfactory to the City Solicitor. 

 
 

9. REQUEST FOR APPROVAL OF SINGLE SOURCE FOR ENTERPRISE 
CONTENT MANAGEMENT (ECM) SYSTEM: THIRD PARTY 
CONSULTING ADVISORY SERVICES AND INFORMATION 
GOVERNANCE POLICIES AND PROCEDURES SUPPPORT 
SERVICES 

The Committee of the Whole recommends approval of the 
recommendations contained in the following report of the Deputy 
City Manager, Legal and Administrative Services & City Solicitor and 
Deputy City Manager, Corporate Services, City Treasurer and Chief 
Financial Officer, dated February 8, 2022: 

Recommendations 

1. That Council authorize a single source procurement for Technical 
Advisory Services to infoNexus Consulting Inc. for the Enterprise 
Content Management (ECM) project. 

2. That the Director of Procurement Services be authorized to finalize 
and execute any necessary agreements for Technical Advisory 
Services for Phase 3A of the ECM project, in a form satisfactory to 
Legal Services. 

3. That staff be authorized to negotiate agreements for technical 
advisory services for Phases 3b, and 3c of the project with 
infoNexus Consulting Inc., should Council approve budget funding 
for these phases of the project in future budget deliberations. 

4. That the Director of Procurement be authorized to execute 
agreements for Phase 3b and 3c of the ECM project, in a form 
satisfactory to Legal Services, subject to budget approval for 
additional phases of the ECM project. 

 
 

10. RESOLUTION SUPPORTING MUNICIPAL FINAL AUTHORITY FOR 
DEVELOPMENT PLANNING 

The Committee of the Whole recommends:  

1. That consideration of this matter be deferred to a Committee 
of the Whole (Working Session) meeting in March;  
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2. That the comments and communication of the following 
speaker be received:  

1. Ron Moro, Tasha Court, Vaughan, and Communication 
C3, dated February 7, 2022; and  

3. That the following communications be received: 

C2 Robert Kenedy, MacKenzie Ridge Ratepayers’ 
Association, dated February 6, 2022; and 

C4 Elvira Caria, Vellore Woods Ratepayers’ Association, 
Bunting Drive, Vaughan, dated February 7, 2022. 

Member's Resolution 

Submitted by Councillor Iafrate and Councillor Shefman  

Whereas, all municipalities in Ontario manage their development planning 
process under a comprehensive and detailed set of Provincial Acts and 
policies; and 

Whereas, the process used to come to a decision on a planning 
application is transparent and provides a variety of opportunities for all 
interested parties in the community to have a voice in the outcome, and 

Whereas, Municipalities across this province collectively spend millions of 
dollars of taxpayer money and municipal resources developing Official 
Plans that meet Provincial planning policy; and 

Whereas, an Official Plan is developed through extensive public 
consultation to ensure that future planning and development will meet the 
specific needs of (our) community; and 

Whereas, our Official Plan includes zoning provisions that encourage 
development of the widest variety of attainable and affordable housing in 
our community; and 

Whereas, it is within the legislative purview of a municipal council to 
approve Official Plan amendments or Zoning By-law changes that better 
the community or fit within the vision of the Vaughan Official Plan; and 

Whereas, it is also within the legislative purview of municipal council to 
deny Official Plan amendments or Zoning By-law changes that do not 
better the community or do not fit within the vision of the Vaughan Official 
Plan; and 

Whereas, municipal planning decisions may be appealed to the Ontario 
Land Tribunal (OLT; formerly the Ontario Municipal Board or “OMB”), an 
unelected, appointed body that is not accountable to the residents of the 
City of Vaughan; and 
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Whereas, the OLT has the authority to make a final decision on planning 
matters based on a “best planning outcome” and not whether the 
proposed development is in compliance with municipal Official Plans and 
Provincial Planning Policy; and 

Whereas, Ontario is the only province in Canada that empowers a distinct 
tribunal to review and overrule local decisions applying provincially 
approved plans; and 

Whereas, municipalities across this province are forced to spend millions 
of dollars defending Official Plans that have already been approved by the 
province in expensive, time consuming and ultimately futile OLT appeal 
hearings. 

It is therefore recommended: 

1. That the Government of Ontario dissolve the OLT immediately 
thereby eliminating one of the most significant sources of delay for 
the development of more attainable and affordable housing in 
Ontario; and 

2. That a copy of this resolution be sent to the Honourable Doug Ford, 
Premier of Ontario, the Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, 
the Leader of the Opposition, the Leaders of the Liberal and Green 
Party, all MPPs in the Province of Ontario; and 

3. That a copy of this resolution be sent to the Association of 
Municipalities of Ontario, the Large Urban Mayors’ Caucus of 
Ontario, the Small Urban GTHA Mayors and Regional Chairs of 
Ontario; and 

4. That a copy of this resolution be sent to all Ratepayer Associations 
in the City of Vaughan. 

 
 

11. INCLUSIVE COMMUNITY GRANT FUNDING OPPORTUNITY 

The Committee of the Whole recommends approval of the 
recommendations contained in the following report of the City 
Manager and Deputy City Manager, Community Services, dated 
February 8, 2022: 

Recommendations 

1. THAT Council endorse both the City’s application and project plan 
to the Inclusive Community Grant program; 

2. THAT this report be forwarded to the Accessibility Advisory 
Committee and the Diversity and Inclusion Task Force for further 
endorsement; and, 



REPORT NO. 6 OF THE COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE 
FOR CONSIDERATION BY COUNCIL, FEBRUARY 15, 2022

 

3. THAT this report be sent to Vaughan’s Ontario Members of 
Provincial Parliament, the Ontario Ministry for Seniors and 
Accessibility, and York Region. 

 
 

12. AWARD OF TENDER AND REQUEST FOR ADDITIONAL FUNDS FOR 
THE CONSTRUCTION OF CARRVILLE COMMUNITY CENTRE, 
LIBRARY, DISTRICT PARK 

The Committee of the Whole recommends approval of the 
recommendations contained in the following report of the Deputy 
City Manager, Infrastructure Development, dated February 8, 2022: 

Recommendations 

1. That Council approve a budget amendment to Capital Project BF-
8378-15 for the Carrville Community Centre, Library, District Park 
Project in the amount of $23,660,000 inclusive of applicable taxes 
and administration recovery, with funding from City-wide 
Community Services Development Charges; 

2. That Council approve a budget amendment to Capital Project LI-
4522-15 for the Carrville Community Centre, Library, District Park 
Project in the amount of $2,340,000 inclusive of applicable taxes 
and administration recovery, with funding from City-wide Library 
Development Charges as approved by the Vaughan Public Library 
Board; and 

3. That inclusion of this matter on a Public Committee or Council 
agenda with respect to amending capital budgets, as identified in 
this report, be deemed sufficient notice pursuant to Section 2(1)(c) 
of By-Law 394-2002, as amended. 

 
 

13. PROCLAMATION REQUEST - WORLD WATER DAY 

The Committee of the Whole recommends approval of the 
recommendations contained in the following report of the Deputy 
City Manager, Legal and Administrative Services & City Solicitor, 
dated February 8, 2022: 

Recommendations 

1. That March 22, 2022 be proclaimed as “World Water Day”; and 

2. That the proclamation be posted on the City’s website, and the 
Corporate and Strategic Communications department be directed 
to promote the above-noted proclamation through the various 
corporate channels. 
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14. REVIEW OF REGIONAL WINTER MAINTENANCE ROLES AND 
RESPONSIBILITIES 

The Committee of the Whole recommends approval of the 
recommendations contained in the following resolution of Regional 
Councillor Jackson, dated February 8, 2022: 

Member's Resolution 

Submitted by Regional Councillor Jackson 

Whereas, the Regional Municipality of York and the City of Vaughan 
provide service excellence in its winter maintenance operations;  

Whereas, sidewalk obstructions, blockages, and ice buildups are not 
unique to significant snow accumulations and are a regular occurrence 
during road clearing operations, and that this has been an ongoing issue 
throughout the region for the past 20 years; 

Whereas, the Regional Municipality of York received a significant winter 
event on January 17, 2022 emphasizing current gaps in providing 
optimized winter maintenance services; 

Whereas, the Region’s response to snow accumulation can include 
multiple rounds of snowplow clearing from the roadway, including a 
benching operation to remove snow from the curb line; 

Whereas, as a result of road clearing operations, bridge deck and 
monolithic sidewalks will often have accumulation inhibiting the ability for 
pedestrians to safely pass; 

Whereas, as a result of road clearing operations, snow placement causes 
ice buildup on sidewalks, as well as obstructions and blockages on 
egresses leading to inability to pedestrians to safety pass and sightline 
concerns; 

Whereas, regional road sidewalks require a disproportionate amount of 
time to clear creating delays in clearing residential neighbourhoods;  

Whereas, the Region has undertaken snow clearing operations on 
boulevard bicycle lanes adjacent to regional roads; and 

Whereas, it is important and useful to improve the effectiveness of the 
City’s and Region’s operations, as part of our quest for continuous 
improvement in providing a demonstrated consistency of services to our 
residents, businesses, and emergency care centres.  

It is therefore recommended:  

1. That Vaughan Council endorses a Notice of Motion that will be put 
forth by Regional Councillor Jackson to York Region Council to 
request that a review be undertaken regarding York Region 
assuming all winter maintenance including snow clearing on 
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sidewalks adjacent to regional roads, with the Region of York 
reporting back to York Region Committee of the Whole on June 16, 
2022, including: 

a. Implementation plan, for delivery effective January 1, 2023; 

b. Required service delivery policies and procedures; and 

c. The anticipated financial impact to the Region. 

2. That this Member’s Resolution be forwarded to all York Region 
municipalities for their review and consideration. 

 
 

15. RECOGNITION OF THE PLATINUM JUBILEE OF HER MAJESTY 
QUEEN ELIZABETH II 

The Committee of the Whole recommends approval of the 
recommendations contained in the following resolution of Mayor 
Bevilacqua, dated February 8, 2022: 

Member's Resolution 

Submitted by Mayor Bevilacqua 

Whereas, on Feb. 7, 2022, the Government of Canada launched Platinum 
Jubilee celebrations for Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II, marking the 70th 
anniversary of her accession to the Throne; 

Whereas, the City of Vaughan offers its congratulations to Her Majesty 
The Queen upon the historic occasion of being Canada's longest reigning 
Sovereign and the first to celebrate a platinum jubilee;  

Whereas, throughout the year, events will be held to honour Her Majesty's 
reign and celebrate Canadian achievements over the past seven decades. 
Canadians are invited to celebrate the Jubilee in their own unique ways; 

Whereas, in 2012, as part of the celebration of the Queen's Diamond 
Jubilee in Canada, the City of Vaughan unveiled a portrait of Her Majesty 
The Queen in Vaughan Council Chamber; 

Whereas, in response to the global COVID-19 pandemic and to protect 
citizens and staff, electronic-participation for Committee of the Whole, 
Council and task force meetings continue; and 

Whereas, On June 2, 2022, the anniversary of Her Majesty's Coronation 
Day, federal buildings in Canada's Capital Region and elsewhere across 
the country will be illuminated. The illuminations will be conducted 
alongside other Commonwealth countries and numerous cities in the 
United Kingdom. 
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It is therefore recommended: 

1. That the City of Vaughan participate in the national illumination 
initiative on June 2, 2022, to illuminate Vaughan City Hall in purple; 

2. That a copy of this resolution be sent to Canada's Prime Minister, 
Canada's Governor General, Ontario’s Lieutenant Governor, 
Vaughan MPs, and be made available to the public; and 

3. That the City's Corporate and Strategic Communications 
department promote the passage of this resolution on the 
appropriate corporate communications channels. 

 
 

16.  OTHER MATTERS CONSIDERED BY THE COMMITTEE 
 
16.1 CONSIDERATION OF AD-HOC COMMITTEE REPORTS 

The Committee of the Whole recommends: 

That the following Ad-Hoc Committee reports be received: 

1. Effective Governance and Oversight Task Force meeting 
of January 20, 2022 (Report No.1); 

2. Audit Committee meeting of January 24, 2022  
(Report No. 1); and 

3. Transportation and Infrastructure Task Force meeting of 
January 26, 2022 (Report No. 1). 

16.2 STAFF COMMUNICATIONS 

The Committee of the Whole recommends that the following 
Staff Communications be received: 

SC1 Memorandum from the Deputy City Manager, Planning 
and Growth Management, dated January 28, 2022; 

SC2 Memorandum from the Deputy City Manager, Corporate 
Services, City Treasurer and Chief Financial Officer, 
dated January 28, 2022; 

SC3 Memorandum from the Deputy City Manager, Public 
Works, dated February 4, 2022; 

SC4 Memorandum from the Deputy City Manager, Legal and 
Administrative Services & City Solicitor, and Director of 
Procurement Services, dated February 4, 2022; and 
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SC5 Memorandum from the Deputy City Manager, Corporate 
Services, City Treasurer and Chief Financial Officer, and 
Director, Financial Planning and Development Finance, 
dated February 4, 2022. 

 
16.3 RECONSIDERATION 

The Committee of the Whole passed a motion to reconsider 
Item 1: TORONTO DISTRICT CHRISTIAN HIGH SCHOOL 
ZONING BY-LAW AMENDMENT FILE Z.21.007 - 325 
WOODBRIDGE AVENUE VICINITY OF KIPLING AVENUE AND 
WOODBRIDGE AVENUE. 
 
 

17.  NEW BUSINESS: COMMUNITY CENTRE LANDS FOR KLEINBURG 
 
 The Committee of the Whole recommends that staff undertake a 

thorough investigation to identify potential sites for a future full-
service community centre and park in Kleinburg, and report back to 
a Committee of the Whole meeting in June 2022.  

 
The foregoing matter was brought to the attention of the Committee by 
Councillor Iafrate. 
 
Regional Councillor Rosati declared an interest with respect to the 
foregoing matter, as his daughter’s property abuts the subject lands, and 
did not take part in the discussion or vote on the matter. 

 
 

18.  COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE (CLOSED SESSION) RESOLUTION 
FEBRUARY 8, 2022 
 
The following resolution was passed to enable the Committee of the 
Whole (Closed Session) to resolve into closed session for the 
purpose of discussing the following: 
 
1. LAND EXCHANGE WITH 2748355 CANADA INC AND RP B3S 

HOLDINGS INC. COMMERCE STREET – VAUGHAN 
METROPOLITAN CENTRE PARTS 1,2,3,4,7,8,10,11,12,13,14,23 
& 24 ON DRAFT REFERENCE PLAN  

(acquisition or disposition of land) 

2. ONTARIO LAND TRIBUNAL APPEALS OLT CASE NO.  
OLT-21-001221 919819 ONTARIO LTD. AND 1891445 ONTARIO 
INC. 5217 AND 5225 HIGHWAY 7, AND 26 AND 32 HAWMAN 
AVENUE FILES: OP.18.008 AND Z.18.013 

(litigation or potential litigation)  
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3. VMC URBAN PARK PROPOSAL 

(acquisition or disposition of land) 

4. ONTARIO LAND TRIBUNAL – VAUGHAN OFFICIAL PLAN 2010 
– CASE NO. PL11184 

(litigation or potential litigation) 

5. VAUGHAN HEALTHCARE CENTRE PRECINCT – ENABLING 
NEXT STEPS 

(acquisition or disposition of land) 

 

 

 
The meeting adjourned at 4:11 p.m. 

 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 

Councillor Tony Carella, Chair 


